Page 1 of 1

EA03-005

MUEIRISTONEB

re: R-4

-Tan 28

Alistair MacDonald

From: Vern Christensen, Executive Director

Sent:

Friday, January 28, 2005 3:42 PM

To:

Terry Baker (tbaker@neb-one.gc.ca)

Cc:

Andrew Hudson (ahudson@neb-one.gc.ca); Laura Van Ham (Ivanham@neb-one.gc.ca)

Subject: Paramount Cam Hills Ext - Consult to Modify Process

Dear Mr. Baker,

The Review Board is in receipt of NEB's *Revised Proposed Modifications* for the Cameron Hills Extension Project, EA03-005, dated January 27, 2005. Following the consultation meeting with Laura Van Ham and Andrew Hudson on January 24th we were of the understanding that the proposed modifications from the meeting would be acceptable to the NEB. However your January 27th letter requests a further change to R4 which was not discussed.

As you know the Review Board was to consider the proposed modifications at its next meeting on Monday January 31st. However the further change proposed in your January 27th letter may be deemed a change in intent to the Board's original recommended measure. The Review Board will need to know what compels this further change to be made. We understand that NEB may have an agreement with Paramount to keep this data confidential however is there a legal requirement to do so? What is the confidential nature of the ambient air quality data?

Subject to your response it may be necessary to have another consultation meeting so that a fuller discussion on this matter can occur before the Board is able to properly respond to NEB's proposed modifications.

Regards,

Vern Christensen Executive Director